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27 March 2024 
 
Mr Paul Fowler 
Sent by email to: paul.fowler@airnz.co.nz 
 
Kia ora Mr Fowler, 
 
Information request – CLM/2011/039099 - 21A Montclare Avenue, Ilam, Christchurch 8041.  
Thank you for your information request received on 5 March 2024. You asked for a Property Pack and to include all available 
information in relation to 21A Montclare Avenue. Your request has been considered under the Official Information Act 
(OIA).  
 
Please find the enclosed documentation in response to your request.   
 
If you require sign off or repair completion documents for the claim(s) that were paid out, they may be obtainable from 
the contractors who completed the substantive repairs at the property.  
   
The documents within the Earthquake Recovery Documentation section, encompass all works completed under the 
Canterbury Home Repair Programme (CHRP).  
   

Claim Numbers associated 
with the property 

Settlement Status Notes 

CLM/2010/055376 Managed Repair 
 
 
Cash settled 

• The damage lodged under this claim was assessed and 
repaired under the master claim. 

 
• Emergency Works, documents are included. 

CLM/2011/039099 
**Master Claim 

Managed Repair • The damage lodged under this claim was assessed and 
EQC managed the repairs  

CLM/2012/037837 Claim closed. • The damage lodged under this claim was assessed and 
deemed no damage was attributed to this claim, claim 
closed. 

 
Toka Tū Ake EQC did not manage the repairs for the cash settled claims, therefore, I am unable to provide the repair 
documentation/sign off documents, as it does not exist as per section 18 (e) of the Official Information Act and section 
53(a) of the Privacy Act.  
 
In accordance with the provisions of section 31A of the Earthquake Commission Act, I have included Toka Tū Ake EQC 
documentation relating to the assessments and repairs carried out at the property, which contains information held on 
unassigned claim numbers. The claim owner has not provided authority for you to have access to the claims; however, as 
the family member representing the current homeowner you have an interest in understanding what assessments and 
repairs have been undertaken at the property.  
 
To protect the privacy of the respective owners, I have withheld information relating to the previous homeowners and 
other neighbouring properties under section 9(2)(a) of the OIA and section 53(b) of the PA.  
   
You have the option of approaching the Office of the Ombudsman and/or Privacy Commissioner should you wish. The 
Ombudsman can be contacted at P O Box 10 152, Wellington 6143, on Freephone 0800 802 602, or visit 
http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.  
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/
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If you believe anything specific is missing, or if you have questions about the claim and would like an explanation of the 
information provided, please contact us so we can discuss your requirements.  
   
Ngā mihi,  
 
Kelly Phillips 
OIA Advisor  
   
   
 


























































































































